

RIVA PRIMARY SCHOOL P&C

Meeting No. 2 / 2022 – Tuesday 21st June 2022

1.0 Welcome and apologies

Present: Sara Campbell, Jodie Van Der Zwan, Karen Passmore, DJ Wadson, Scott Olney, Bronwyn Muggeridge, Ankush Goyal

Meeting opened at 5.00pm

Sara welcomed everyone and thanked them for joining us for the meeting. Sara presented an image on teacher strengths and talents. How every teacher connects to students in different ways- we are lucky to have amazing teachers here at Riva!

Acknowledgement of country.

2.0 Ice Breaker

One Word Feeling

Jodie asked all members to say one word on how they are feeling at that moment.

3.0 Discussion and brainstorm

Fundraising

Sara reminded our members that we have our first fundraising activity next Friday, 1st July. Pyjama day will be a fun way to finish a busy Term 2. Gold coin donation has been requested.

Each member was then given post-it notes to write down ideas for fundraising activities for 2022. We received some great ideas including disco, special lunch day (eg subway), colour run, Mothers and Father's Day stall, sausage sizzle, crazy sock day, Bunnings, movie night, crazy hair day, teddy bear picnic, raffles, guess lollies in jar, cake stall, fun fair/fete, sports team uniform day.

Subway lunch was supported, Bronwyn will try and seek further details.

4.0 Other items

Covid Update

- All members were asked if they would like the Covid update email to continue.
- Members are still supportive of this continuing, while Covid is still active in the community.

Canteen

- Does Riva need one? Yes, it would be nice, however understand the time required to run the canteen as a business. Not a priority at this stage.
- Occasional special lunches such as Subway may assist in the interim.

P & C Members

- Was discussed on how to get more parents involved in the P & C.
- A parent meet and greet / information coffee morning, possibly after an assembly to explain the role of the P & C will assist in attracting more people to join.

5.0**Before next meeting**

Sara will meet with the Year 6 leadership group and ask them for suggestions on fundraising ideas they would like to be involved in. These will then be brought back to the committee at the next meeting to discuss and finalise.

6.0**Meeting Close**

There being no further business, Sara thanked all members for attending and declared the meeting closed at 6.00pm.

Date of next meeting: **Next Meeting Tuesday 2nd August – Week 3 @ 5pm**

